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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department




 
   August 7, 2017
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, and Executive Assistant Lemire 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM
MINUTES

Mr. Easom MOVED:
TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF JULY 11, 2017
The motion was seconded and ALL VOTED IN FAVOR.

MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kelly distributed the manager’s report and updated the Board on tasks and projects since the last meeting.
Mr. Kelly noted that the summer started with a cool June – the average temperature was down to 66 degrees; for the July billing the average temperature was down over a degree from last year to 73.6 degrees and so far, August is not looking great.  He is hoping that there will be a little heat for the end of August and into September.  
Mr. Kelly updated the Board on the open lineworker position.  GELD has received over 40 applications.  Mr. Kelly and Mr. Finch have been reviewing them and Mr. Kelly has given 8 of them an initial grade of A.  Interviews will be scheduled with the most qualified candidates once they have been narrowed down.
KWh sales for June were down 5.06%; year to date sales are up .26%. KWh sales are down 2.23% compared to the five-year average.
Mr. Kelly distributed and discussed the overtime report and discussed outages. There were eight callouts and five outages since the last meeting.  

The number of new poles installed for calendar year 2017 is 88.  
Cash is steady.
There were 74 Dig Safes since the last meeting.

STATION AVENUE PROPERTY

There is some interest again in the 23 Station Avenue property that is controlled by GELD along the rail trail.  Mr. Kelly gave an overview of some of the ideas and noted that two residents in Groton have expressed interest.  One is looking for parking, a throughway to Broadmeadow and storage.  The other is looking at a non-profit prospect.  Mr. Kelly received the Board’s authorization to go forward with an RFP (request for proposals) for the land to be declared surplus in time for Groton Fall Town Meeting.
SUBSTATION UPDATE
ABB (the transformer manufacturer) had quoted $59,000 for a field remediation that should fix the partial discharge issue that the T1 transformer has been experiencing for some time.  They were on site at the substation the morning of August 1 and they finished on Sunday August 6.  There was a 4-compartment tanker on site with 2 bays of clean oil & 2 empty bays (to hold the old oil).  The process used 200 gallons of clean oil under vacuum heated to 70o Celsius in addition to the 4,085 gallons to refill the transformer. They drained the old oil, rinsed the transformer with clean oil twice (under vacuum), then filled the transformer with clean oil (still under vacuum).  Everything went well and ABB’s testing looked promising.  Mr. Kelly and 
Mr. Finch will be monitoring the transformer closely. 

While ABB was there, they overhauled the tap changer. Officially, the tap changer should be overhauled every 100,000 changes or ten years and ours was at 70,000 changes and sixteen years.
ELECTRICAL VEHICLES
Mr. Kelly has been working with GELD’s wholesale energy agent MMWEC on an electric vehicle (EV) charging and rebate program.  GELD held a test drive of the 2017 Nissan Leaf, sponsored by Kelly Nissan of Woburn two Monday nights in a row.  Twenty customers took the test drive and several others have inquired about our EV rate program. At the present time, no Groton ratepayer has chosen the electric vehicle rate or purchased a Wi-Fi EV charger.
SOLAR UPDATE

Mr. Kelly distributed the “Solar Farm Cost Savings” spreadsheet. He noted that the solar farm had some Regional Network Transmission savings in May, June and July - $7,507.92 in May $3,676.47 in June and $11,580.45 in July. There was also some local network transmission savings in May and June.  The July savings will be determined after GELD receives the bill from National Grid on August 20. Mr. Kelly will continue to update the spreadsheet to show the additional savings generated by the solar farm.  Mr. Easom suggested featuring a “solar update” article in the next newsletter.  Mr. Kelly agreed.
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS
Mr. Easom explained that he had done an analysis for the Water Department to show a 50% electric use reduction possible with the variable speed pumps. Mr. Kelly believes the capital cost is the biggest issue at this time. It was suggested to add this to the agenda for next meeting.  
Mr. Kelly will talk with the Water Superintendent to see how GELD might be able to help.  The Board agreed.
SRECs (Solar Renewable Energy Certificates) were discussed. Mr. Easom stated that he has saved a lot of money using MMWEC as his aggregator.  It was suggested to send a direct mail piece to all solar customers to offer the service.

It was agreed that the next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 6 at 5:00 PM.
Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 5:57 PM.








      Respectfully submitted,








Tammi Lemire





      

      Executive Assistant 








Approved by Clerk:


                         

















     




 






























____________________Date_________





           

Rodney R. Hersh 
